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Anoka County Sheriff James Stuart is proud to announce that the Minnesota Sheriff’s Association has chosen ACSO Deputy Jessica Slavik as the 2015 “Deputy of the Year.”  Deputy Slavik was presented the award yesterday, December 14th 2015, at the Minnesota Sheriff’s Association winter conference in Alexandria, MN.  Sheriff Stuart and other members of the Anoka County Sheriff’s Office attended the ceremony as well.

Deputy Slavik has a Bachelor’s Degree and Forensic Science certificate from Hamline University. She has been employed with the Anoka County Sheriff’s Office for eight years and has served in the Jail Division, Patrol Division, Court Security Unit and for the last four years as a Deputy in the Crime Scene Unit where her duties involve processing major crime scenes for evidentiary purposes.  Deputy Slavik was selected for the “Deputy of the Year” based on several criteria:
· Her stellar work done on a complex arson / murder case where she spent an extensive amount of time processing an extensive and gruesome crime scene. .  For her efforts in the case, Jessica received high praise not only from Sheriff’s Office staff, but also the Jurors, County Attorney’s Office and the judge that presided over the trial.   Juror evaluations noted Jessica’s exceptional performance in the trial and her work in the case, noting that they feel more safe and secure as an Anoka County residence with the competence displayed.  Feedback from the County Attorney on the case indicated that “her evidence collection skills and the work she did to prepare the exhibits for trial were commendable.  But her testimony was wonderful.  Star quality!  Phenomenal from the first moment she arrived on scene, did an incredibly thorough job documenting and processing a very complex scene.”  The Judge presiding over the case even contacted the Sheriff, noting “You should know you have a star in Jessica Slavik.  Her testimony was flawless as was her knowledge of the crime scene.”
· In May of 2015, Deputy Slavik became a Certified Crime Scene Investigator through the International Association for Identification.  This certification takes a major effort that includes countless hours of study and testing that Deputy Slavik completed on her own time.  

Anoka County Sheriff James Stuart said, "The Anoka County Sheriff's Office has a history of pursuing excellence and I am very proud of the work that our team does every day. Deputy Jessica Slavik exemplifies what it means to go above and beyond and embraces her role as an ambassador in our communities. I am very proud of her accomplishments and appreciate the Minnesota Sheriff's Association recognition of her efforts."
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